
SPECIAL MEETING 

 The George City Council met in special session on Monday, June 21, 2021 in the 
Community Room, 115 S Main Street, with Mayor James L. Cuttell presiding. Mayor Cuttell called 
the meeting to order at 5:09 p.m. The roll was called by Mayor Cuttell. Present were Ande 
Bruinsma, Stacy Denekas, Nyron Moore, Warren Tiedeman and Carola Vivian. Absent none. 
 Bruinsma made a motion to adopt the agenda. Vivian seconded the motion. All present cast 
aye votes, motion carried. 
 Tiedeman introduced the following Ordinance 256 entitled AN ORDINANCE AMENDING 
TITLE II PUBLIC SERVICE AND PUBLIC HEALTH; CHAPTER 3: WATER SERVICES; ARTICLE 7: 
PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM BY ADDING SECTION; 7.20: WATER SHORTAGES; SECTION 7.21: 
CONDITIONS SECTION; 7.22: WATER WATCH and moved that the requirement that the 
ordinance be considered at two prior council meetings be waived.  Moore seconded the motion to 
waive the requirement that the ordinance be considered at two prior council meetings. Roll call vote 
–ayes: Bruinsma, Denekas, Moore, Tiedeman and Vivian, –nays: none. Motion carried. The Mayor 
declared that the motion to waive the requirement that the ordinance be considered at two prior 
council meetings has been passed by a vote of not less than three fourths of the council. Vivian 
then moved that the proposed ordinance be adopted. Moore seconded the motion to adopt. Roll call 
vote –ayes: Bruinsma, Denekas, Moore, Tiedeman and Vivian, –nays: none. Motion carried. 
WHEREUPON, the Mayor declared this ordinance to be adopted by a vote of not less than three-
fourths of all of the members of the council. 
 Bruinsma made a motion to approve a wavier to extend the peddler permit time until 8:00 
p.m. on each occurrence for Craig’s Shave Ice. Vivian seconded the motion. All present cast aye 
votes, motion carried. 
 Discussion continued regarding mosquito spraying and the city currently doesn’t have 
anyone certified. The city clerk checked into the certification process and the council doesn’t see it 
feasible at this time to get someone certified. The clerk also checked around to local towns to see 
who is used for mosquito spraying. The company that is used by most towns is Mosquito Control of 
Iowa located in Rolfe, IA. The city clerk talked to the owner of Mosquito Control of Iowa to see the 
charges and they charge is a set amount per person based on the city population. The company 
quoted the clerk a fee of $4500 for this year and are willing to start immediately. The mosquito 
process for this company is to apply a barrier and fog. In discussion they will honor the 28E 
Agreement that George has with the City of Matlock for this year and will fog only upon request 
from Matlock. Vivian made a motion to hire Mosquito Control of Iowa for mosquito spraying and the 
amount of the contract not to exceed $4500. Bruinsma seconded the motion. All present cast aye 
votes, motion carried. 
 Bruinsma made a motion to adjourn at 5:35 p.m. Tiedeman seconded the motion. All 
present cast aye votes, motion carried. 
 All decisions made by the Council become effective upon publication. 
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